Benzie Central Gridiron Club
Meeting Minutes
June 21, 2023

Opening
The Benzie Central Gridiron Club meeting was called to order at 6:06 p.m. on Wednesday, June 21, 2023.  The meeting was held in person at the Benzie Central fieldhouse.

Members Present
Alicia Childers, Karen Zickert, Jen Koscielski, Heather Bruce

Members Absent
Winona Roper

Non-Members Present
Jason Katt; Brian Ross

Approval of Agenda
Motion to approve  by Jen and seconded by Karen.  All ayes, no nayes

Approval of Minutes
Karen motioned to approve the May meeting minutes.  Motion was seconded by Jen.  All ayes, no nayes.

Public Comment
None.

Treasurer’s Report and Approval
Jen shared the current account balance of $5,742.06 and the ledger balance of $3,842.06.  There is an outstanding check in the amount of $1,900.00 for the pop-up dummies.  We are still waiting for a refund from Riddell in the amount of $747.95.  Brian indicated that the Riddell rep told him that the “check was in the mail” today.  Alicia made a motion to approve the treasurer’s report, and the motion was seconded  by Karen.  All ayes, no nayes.

New Business
Jason addressed several items – including the UP team camp trip, the season motto shirts/player swag, fence banners and youth camp footballs -  indicating that all of these items will be paid for by outside sources (with Padnos paying for the youth camp footballs and the season sponsor paying for the remainder).  

Helmet Stickers/bumpers: All 7-12th graders will receive the same helmet stickers/bumpers this year.  Alicia motioned and Karen seconded to approve payment of $624.25 for back and front helmet stickers and $820.80 for side helmet stickers for all levels 7-12.  All ayes, no nayes.

Hudl renewal:  The annual Hudl renewal is due in September at a cost of $1,099 for the basic renewal and an additional $1,500 for the Sideline renewal. No action required at this time.

Big-play t-shirts/hammers/LUCK stickers: Heather motioned and Jen seconded to approve payment of $530.90 to Sports Decals for the big-play t-shirts.

Season schedule posters: Jason shared that the estimated cost is $550.  General discussion about how best to produce the posters.  

Update on Salute to Service jerseys:  We have now received the donation from State Farm Insurance/Matt Wetmore to cover the entire cost of the special jerseys.

Ad Sales: Alicia will update the ad sales paperwork and e-mail to the group by this Sunday.  Everyone should review the paperwork, suggest any additional donors and sign up for which businesses they would like to approach to ask for ad donations.

Golf outing: The members will start to request donations for the auction/raffle at the golf outing, which is scheduled for Sunday, August 20 at the Crystal Lake Golf Club.  Karen mentioned asking Ace Hardware for a donation as they attended the outing last year and mentioned that they would have provided auction items.  

Old Business
None

Pop Warner Comments/Updates
The sign up for Pop Warner will be held August 12 and 13 at 1 p.m. at Honor Self Storage.  No further updates.

Varsity Coach’s Comments/Updates
No updates.

Next meeting
Wednesday, July 19 at 6:00 p.m. IN PERSON at the fieldhouse.

Meeting Adjournment
The meeting was adjourned at 6:43 p.m.





(Minutes respectfully submitted by Heather Bruce, on behalf of Winona Roper)
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